
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Newsletter Date 

11/6/2017 

No Early Release this Friday, 11/10 – 
We will be having our Veterans Day 
Celebration starting at 2:00 pm on this 
day.  Students in K-8 will be dismissed 
after the program is done. 
 
Veterans Day - Our annual Veterans 
Day celebration will be held this Friday, 
Nov. 10th, at 2 pm.  The students in 
Kindergarten – 8th grade will be singing 
songs and there will be other activities. 
Everyone is welcome.  
 
Please Help! – Every family that has a 
child in Kindergarten through 8th grade is 
asked to bring a dozen cookies THIS 
Thursday, 11/9.  We will be serving 
cookies and lemonade after the 
Veterans’ Day Celebration. 
 

We are looking for a few parents to 
help with setting up and serving the 
cookies and lemonade on Friday, 
Nov. 10.  If you are able to help, please 
speak with Mr. Plocher or Mrs. Conklin. 
 

Hero Wall – Every year we make a 
Hero Wall to display during our Veterans 
Day celebration.  This can be any 
person who has served in the military or 
a civil servant such as a police officer or 
fireman.  There is a form that you can fill 
out and attach a picture.  Forms were 
sent home last Tuesday and are also 
available in the office.  Feel free to take 
as many forms as you’d like.  Please 
bring them into school by Thursday, 
November 9.  If you attach hard-copied 
pictures we will be sure to save them 
and return them to you after Veterans 
Day. Thanks for your help in honoring 
our heroes!  
 
No Piano This Friday – Just a reminder 
that there will be no piano lessons 
this Friday as the students will be 
preparing for our Veterans Day 
celebration. 
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All School News 
 

  

Box Tops Competition – Our winning 
classroom was PreK with Mrs. Else.  
Great job!!  We brought in 2752 Box 
Tops which equals $272.50.  We also 
raised an additional $96.83 for our 
mission project which is going to the 
hurricane victims.  Thank you to 
everyone for participating!  
 
K-8 Children’s Christmas Eve Service  
A note about this special service is 
attached to today’s Chronicle.  Please 
fill out the form and return it by THIS 
Friday, November 10th. We need to 
know who will be attending as we plan 
for the service.  If you have any 
questions, please speak with Mr. 
Plocher or your child’s teacher. 
 
B Volleyball – We are entering our last 
week of volleyball.  Our final game is 
Tuesday at Pilgrim in Mesa.  Game time 
is 3:30pm.  We will be leaving school at 
2:00pm.  We do have enough drivers. 
 
Soccer – We have 2 games this week.  
Tuesday, we will be playing at 
Emmanuel at 4:00 pm.  We will be 
leaving at 2:45 pm.  On Thursday we 
will be playing at Shepherd of the Desert 
at 3:15 pm.  Please note the game 
time.  We will be leaving at 2:15 pm. 

 

Chapel - Our Chapel service will be 
held on Fridays at 8:30 am.  Parents are 
encouraged to join us if it works into 
your schedule. Mission envelopes are 
sent home every Thursday for chapel on 
Friday.  Please help teach your child 
that it’s not the amount that you give in 
chapel that is most important; it’s a way 
for them to say thanks to God for all the 
things He has given us.   
 
 

Our first mission project will be going to 
help the victims of the recent hurricanes.  
Our total mission offerings so far are 
$866.86.       

Upcoming Events 
 

• Tue, 11/7 Hot 
Lunch – Beef 
Ravioli 

• Fri, 11/10 8:30 am        
Chapel & mission 
offering collection   

• Fri, 11/10 Hot 
Lunch – 3 Cheese 
Macaroni 

• Fri, 11/10 2:00 pm 
Veterans Day 
Celebration 

• Sun, 11/12 Worship 
8:00/10:30 am    

• Tue, 11/14 Hot 
Lunch – Sloppy 
Joes 

• Fri, 11/17 Hot 
Lunch – Diced Ham 

• Fri, 11/17 8:30 am        
Chapel & mission 
offering collection   

• Sat, 11/18 4:00 pm 
Explorers Meeting 

• Sun, 11/19 Worship 
8:00/10:30 am    

•  
Upcoming Sports 

 

• Tue, 11/7 3:30 pm     
B Volleyball away at 
Pilgrim               
4:00 pm Soccer 
away at Emmanuel 

• Thu, 11/9 3:15 pm 
Soccer away at 
Shepherd of the 
Desert 

Like us on 

Facebook 
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Please join us for worship - Our  
weekly church services are on Sunday at 8:00 
and 10:30 AM, with Bible Study for children, 
teens and adults at 9:15 AM. We’d love to 
worship with you! 
 

 

 
Pastor, Teachers and Staff 

 

Office: 602-843-3853 
Fax: 602-942-4924 
Website: EmmausLutheran.com 
 

Pastor 
Pastor Else: 602-548-3127 
 

Principal 
Mr. Plocher: 623-328-5070 
 

Teachers 
Mrs. Plocher: 623-328-5070 
Ms. Hintz: 480-290-4167 

Miss Schroeder: 248-719-3356 

Mrs. Easley: 602-256-7425 

Mrs. Else: 602-578-8408 

Mrs. Schulz: 602-843-4664 

    

 

 

 

Board of Education    
 

 

Eric Coda(Chairman) eric.coda@yahoo.com   
602-301-5761  

John Little  jlittle1774@gmail.com  
480-259-9168  

Marc Gantenbein  mgantenbein@cox.net  
602-788-8639  

Chris Suhonen chsuhonen@aol.com 
602-320-6869  
 
David Conklin   davidaconklin@yahoo.com 
602-717-7815 
 
Theodore Bodjanac  COLTED@hotmail.com   
623-308-1903 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:eric.coda@yahoo.com
mailto:jlittle1774@gmail.com
mailto:mgantenbein@cox.net
mailto:chsuhonen@aol.com
mailto:davidaconklin@yahoo.com
mailto:COLTED@hotmail.com

